Eldorado Stable Committee Tuesday, September 16, 2014,

at the Eldorado Community Center. Committee members present were: Alice Griffin, Karen Cameron, Pat Donahue, Tara Debevec, and Elsa Kloess. The meeting was called to order at 7:05pm.

Minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

The report of the Liaison was given. Horse burial will continue as present practice but is not a long term solution. Not all paperwork from barns is in.

The report of the General Manager was given. ECIA would like to bill earlier for the fly predator and manure removal.

Subcommittee reports were given. General Maintenance informed that notice to barn owners will be given stating owner is responsible for cutting weeds that are left after the crew mows. Electronic gate committee member will present gate proposal to the Finance Committee. A member of the Stable Committee will present the 2015 budget request and discuss the upper arena's place on the long term Replace and Repair budget at the Oct. 22nd Finance meeting. Signage Committee informed that five speed limit signs will be placed in the stable amenity.

Committee discussed road improvement for long range planning. Clarification for rules of adequate stall, barn, and corral space was discussed. The committee discussed an increase in proof of residence for barn sharers. Clarification of the Liaison's position was discussed. An invitation for new Board members to tour the stables was planned for Oct 26th. The committee discussed security's purpose and future.

Next meeting December 9th.

The meeting adjourned at 9:43.